Affiliated to University of Cambridge, United Kingdom. Affiliated to Central Board of Secondary Education, New Delhi, India.

P.O.Box 80718, Al Ain, UAE www.alainjuniors.com info@alainjuniors.com

AJS/VP013/Cir.No.47/April18

23.04.2018

Dear Parents,

As summer nears, we wish to draw your attention to some aspects of the school's uniform that need attention. Our uniform is the public face of our school and it tells the wider community about our standards when it is worn correctly.

Hair

Boys' hair must be cut short and tidy. It should not touch the ears or collar. Girls should have hair tied back.

Jewellery

The following items are allowed: a small pair of studs in the ears and a wristwatch. All other items, including friendship bracelets, necklaces and other adornments will be removed and await the arrival of parents to collect them. Valuable items should not be worn and the school accepts no responsibility for loss or damage.

Shoes

The school requires students to wear black shoes with the regular uniform. Sports shoes must be white and should only be worn with sports uniform on days where your child has PE. Sports shoes should not be worn with the regular uniform on other days.

Birthday attire

In the past, students have been allowed to wear own clothes on their birthdays. This will now be limited to Grades 1 – 6 only.

Boys Shirts & Girls Scarves

In the interests of looking smart and tidy, boys' shirts must be worn inside the trousers and secured with a black belt. The shirt is expected to be inside the trousers at all times when our uniform is worn, including going to and from school. Scarves worn by the girls must only be in white.

Nails

Nails must always be cut short and always clean. Nail polish is not permitted.

Chewing gum

Though this is not part of uniform, it is arriving in pockets, bags and mouths. Chewing gum has the potential to ruin clothing. Please check your children's bags to make sure no gum is brought to school.

Thank you to all parents for supporting us in insisting on the wearing of **identity badges**. This has greatly improved. Bus students should have a green ID badge and own transport students a white badge. Please make sure the ID is around the neck on entry through one of the gates.

Thank you for your continued support.

AJS Administration